
  
 
 
 

 

April 5, 2020 
 
 
RE:  Ensuring Our Future Together 
 
To our valued Customers and Frequent Flyers, 
 
As you know, the entire airline industry has been devastated by the COVID-19 pandemic and 
vitally necessary travel bans. 
 
Unfortunately, RavnAir Group, the largest regional airline in our state, has been similarly affected 
by this crisis.  It is for that reason that today we made the extremely difficult decision to ground all 
seventy-two (72) of our aircraft; stop all operations; temporarily lay-off all of our employees; and 
seek Chapter 11 protection in order to obtain immediate Debtor-in-Possession (DIP) funding. 
 
We took these actions to ensure our airline has a future, and to give us time to “hit pause” while 
we seek federal CARES Act grants and other sources of financial assistance that will allow us to 
weather the Coronavirus pandemic and emerge successfully once it has passed. 
 
How long we must wait is uncertain, but I want to assure you that everyone here at Ravn is doing 
everything possible to get back in the air very soon, so we can resume the vital air service you 
depend on to get home to your families, to your businesses, to medical appointments, and to 
other duties that are essential to our communities and the State of Alaska. 
 
For those of you who were scheduled to fly this week or in the weeks ahead, please accept my 
deepest apologies for this sudden, but vitally necessary, decision to cancel all flights until further 
notice.  With our call center now closed, I would request that you contact us through our website 
(www.flyravn.com) or by email at customerfeedback@ravnairgroup.com so we can gather your 
information and follow-up accordingly, once we have more news regarding your flight bookings. 
  
I would also ask that you keep checking our website and your email for future updates regarding 
what’s next for Ravn, and when we expect to be able to restart our airline. 
 
For now, I hope you, your families, and your loved ones all stay safe and healthy during these 
incredibly trying times. 
 
With my best regards, 
 
Dave Pflieger 
CEO 
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